ANNUAL PARISH MEETING FOR SANDY BEDFORDSHIRE - 2006
Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting for the Parish of Sandy, Bedfordshire held on Monday 24th April 2006, at Sandy Upper School, Engayne Avenue, Sandy, Beds at 7.30 p.m.
PRESENT

Cllr D H Gale (Town Mayor as Chairman)

together with 36 electors of the Parish and Inspector J Maries and P.C.L Prutton
The Mayor welcomed everyone and thanked them for being present.  He explained that this was the Annual Parish Meeting for Parishioners of Sandy and Beeston and was not a meeting of the Town Council.  The Meeting was intended to give parishioners an opportunity to comment about the running of their community and any views, comments etc would be communicated back to the Town Council.

Only registered electors of the Parish of Sandy and Beeston were permitted to speak and vote upon any issues on which a vote was taken.

1.  APOLOGIES for absence had been received from Messrs Jaeger, Frood, Pettitt, Scott, Mrs E Adams and County Cllr J Scott
2.  MINUTES OF THE 2005 ANNUAL PARISH MEETING
The Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on Monday 25th April 2005, which had been circulated to those in attendance prior to the meeting being opened, were confirmed and signed as a correct record.

3. MATTERS ARISING
(a) Absence of Facilities, Fallowfield Estate

The Shop has now opened. Sadly little progress has been made with the final completion and adoption of the Play areas and Public Open Space.

(b) Sandy Town Healthcheck

Unfortunately due to lack of “partnership” support and legal difficulties in setting up the company that would manage the position, the Town Council was forced not to proceed with the appointment of a Town Manager/Project Officer.

(c) Re-surfacing of Bedford Road and West Road
Both of these roads have finally been re-surfaced and greatly improved.

The situation with regard to all of these matters was noted and there were no further questions.

4. PRESENTATION OF TOWN MAYOR’S AWARD FOR SERVICES TO THE COMMUNITY

The Mayor reported that more nominations had been received this year than in any previous year.  He was pleased that the Award had generated such interest.  A judging panel of himself, the Deputy Mayor and a Past Mayor had had a very difficult task in making the final decision.
All of those nominated deserved the Award but there could sadly be only one winner.

After much deliberation the Panel had decided that the Town Mayor’s Award for Services to the Community for 2006 should go to: - 
Mrs Joan Smith

Mrs Smith had for 20 years been the driving force behind the “Talk of the Town” Community Bus Service for the elderly.  She has worked long and hard over this period without reward, for the benefit of users of the service.  She was always first onto the bus during a service run and last off making sure that everyone got on and off safely.
Hundreds of elderly or disadvantaged people had enjoyed trips over the years thanks to the dedication of Joan Smith, trips that, without her, they probably would not have been able to take.

The Mayor presented the Award to Mrs Smith who thanked her nominator and the Mayor.
5.  REPORTS FROM ELECTED REPRESENTATIVES
(a) Town Council and Parish Charities

The Mayor reminded the Meeting of the publication of the comprehensive Annual Report which had been delivered to every house in Sandy and Beeston with the Notice of this Meeting.

He had nothing to add to his own Report or to the Reports of the Committee Chairmen, all contained therein.

There were no questions on the Annual Report.

The Mayor continued.  The Annual Accounts of the Sandy Charities had been received by the Town Council and a summary of these could be had from the Council Offices or a full set of Accounts requested from the Secretary of the Trustees of the Charity at Woodfine, Leeds Smith, Solicitors.

One of the Trustees of the Charities said that an article would soon be published urging people who may benefit from assistance to actually apply.
There were no questions and the Report was received.


(b) Mid Bedfordshire District Council

A written report on District Council matters had been prepared by District Councillor McMurdo and distributed to those in attendance at the meeting.

Cllr McMurdo introduced his report.

5.  REPORTS FROM ELECTED REPRESENTATIVES (CONTD)

(i) An elector asked if Cllr McMurdo felt that the District Council had done enough to gain community benefits from the development on the Jordan’s Yard site.  Cllr McMurdo replied that he felt that more could have been done but perhaps the Planning Authority had been influenced by the weight of public opinion expressed to retain Magnolia House.  This required significant financial input.  Monies had been made available from the development to retain/restore the Chapel and as a contribution to the Town Centre Enhancement Scheme.


The fate of Magnolia House was again in the balance.

(ii) An elector asked if the new District Council Headquarters at Chicksands were likely to be an advantage (or otherwise) to the people of Sandy. Cllr McMurdo said that with significant I.T. and communications improvements he personally felt that overall they would be an advantage.
(iii) An elector asked if the still unpopular refuse collection arrangements were likely to change.

Cllr McMurdo said that the Council were committed to local i.e. each household, composting and therefore it was very unlikely that the current two weekly collections would change.

(iv) An elector asked when the current debacle regarding the bus shelter on the Market Square was likely to end and a new shelter be provided.

Cllr Gurney explained that a meeting with the bus shelter contractors had been arranged but cancelled at very short notice.  He was attempting to get this meeting re-organised as soon as possible to see what alternative arrangements for the shelter could be made.
There were no further questions for Cllr McMurdo.

(c) Bedfordshire County Council

A written report on County Council matters had been prepared by County Cllr Blaine and distributed to those in attendance with the Agenda for the meeting.

C. Cllr Blaine introduced his report.
(i) An elector enquired if the County Council was satisfied that the enormous disruption during the Market Square works, the cost and the finished appearance were justified.  Cllr Blaine replied that due to a number of unexpected problems the works had taken rather longer than expected but overall he felt that the finished appearance was much more pleasing.

(ii) An elector enquired if the authorities were aware of the congestion and dangers caused at the bus stop in the square should three buses arrive together.  Cllr Blaine said that this problem had been identified to the designers at the public consultation stage but they had still agreed to go ahead.  The problem would not be so acute if the driver of the first bus utilised the whole of the bay available instead of stopping immediately opposite the shelter.  The situation was under review.

(iii) An elector enquired about the proposed merger of police forces and did the County Council have a view on this.  Cllr Blaine explained that a full public consultation was underway but that the Police Authority was now responsible for Policing and not the County Council.
(iv) An elector enquired about the current education service review. Why had the County Council considered it necessary at this time?

5.  REPORTS FROM ELECTED REPRESENTATIVES (CONTD)

Cllr Blaine explained the review that was being undertaken and the reasons.  He also said that the first preliminary results of the public consultation should be available shortly.  As might be expected these showed a majority for changing back to a two tier system in certain parts of the County but for keeping the current system in other parts.

There were no further questions for C. Cllr Blaine and the Report was received.

6.  RESOLUTIONS AND QUESTIONS

None had been submitted.

7.  OPEN FORUM

(a) An elector enquired if the Anti-Social behaviour that had been identified at last year’s Annual Parish Meeting had ceased.
Inspector Maries said that there had been considerable improvement and the offenders had been targeted.

(b) An elector asked about the Fora Project detailed in the Annual Accounts and why the figures for 2003/2004 and 2004/2005 differed so considerably.

The Clerk explained the concept of Community Liaison Fora and how they had been previously funded.  The Council’s Finance Officer explained that there was still a balance of funding available to this particular organisation but that a different and separate system of self contained accounts had now been demanded by the Auditors for both the District and County Councils.


(c) An elector enquired about a “portacabin” which had been located at the Toybox Nursery that weekend. Why had local neighbours not been consulted? D. Cllr Aldis said that he had ascertained that morning that the unit had been placed without the benefit of Planning Consent.  The Planning Enforcement Officers were now dealing with this matter.  Should a Planning Application be submitted, local near neighbours should be consulted and they should respond with their objections as quickly as possible.  Sandy Town Council would also be consulted and it would be helpful if the views of neighbours could be made known to them.

(d) An elector enquired if the Police were able to take any action on offending mini motorcycles. Inspector Maries explained that, if offenders could be identified, their motorcycles could be confiscated and destroyed.  He would speak to the elector after the meeting.

(e) An elector suggested that Sandy Youth Club was no longer large enough for the number of young people who wished to use it.  Could alternative premises be sought or an additional opening night approved?
C.Cllr Blaine said that he noted the question and would investigate.


There being no further questions the meeting was closed at 8.30 p.m.
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